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STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE   
Minutes of the meeting at Aston Marina, Stone  
On Monday 16th January 2023 6.30pm.
PRESENT:
Irfan Razvi, Alison Lowell, Richard Webb, Sophia McCubbin, Sue Cutts , Alexa Long, Mark McCracken, Shelley Stubbs, Stewart Townsend, Sarah Edge, Haris Iqbal, and Michaela Kelcher.
1. WELCOME, APOLOGIES, DECLARATION OF INTEREST AND MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
Apologies – John Hollins, Clive Marchant and Delia Cliffe. 
Minutes of the last meeting, being a true and accurate record was proposed by Michaela Kelcher and seconded by Mark McCracken.
2. AREA TEAM ITEMS & OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
Delia’s report was tabled. 
The EeRS tender process has now been finalised and Mon Medical has been awarded the tender across the Midlands.  

3. TRAINING & CET UPDATE
At the last Glaucoma MCN there had been more participation with new people presenting. The consultants have given approval for observation sessions maybe at County hospital with the possibility of Burton. 
They are going to try and run clinical sessions at the hospital with pre-selected patients.

CPD Day – looking to engage those currently not on schemes with CPD points to attract new attendees. Would like PES and ICB to attend. Decision on whether to have 1 meeting for all Staffs or split between North and South – Separate meeting to be arranged to plan. 
4. REGULATION & GOVERNANCE UPDATE 
NHS BSA CET is an excellent resource on making accurate claims. 
New cycle of QI0 submissions should now be completed if done more than 2 years ago.

5. DISPENSING OPTICS REPORT

CPD event on 3rd May at the National Resource Centre in Birmingham
6. COMMUNITY SERVICES UPDATE

Staffordshire LOC has received an email from LMC regarding at Burton on Trent GP practice being swamped with referrals which are not clear. This could mainly be fixed with the introduction of CUES in the area but process needs to be developed for when the non-accredited practices send to GP. 
Referral protocols document for website needs a few tweaks and to be added to the website.  Need review date adding.

Primary Eyecare will be launching a Telemedicine hub in April for CUES.

LOC to be completing a questionnaire with practices in North Staffs and South East Staffs to establish what practices are doing which services and if not, what are the barriers. Alison to commence this. 

A Barrier to the glaucoma schemes is some practitioners wanting refresher training on Goldmann.  LOC to potentially look into arranging this. Expression of Interest to be sent out.

RSUH want more routine cataract surgery. It appears that there is confusion regarding the waiting time lists.
7. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Interactive discussion 

Discussion around whether we want to be part of Optometry 2 and whether the profession would want to make the change for this. 
Points:

· Funding will need to be right

· Optometry and Ophthalmology need to work together on equal footing

· Placements are a barrier to this

· Multiples will need to be involved for it to work

· Don’t forget Dispensing Opticians

LOC to potentially take this to a national setting – Janice at LOCSU on a targeted approach.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

13th March 2023
I Razvi
Chair
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